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INTERNATIONAL COVENANT ON CIVIL AND POLITICAL RIGHTS
NEW YORK, 16 DECEMBER 1966

ECUADOR: NOTIFICATION UNDER ARTICLE 4 (3) 

The Secretary-General of the United Nations, acting in his capacity as depositary, 
communicates the following:

The above action was effected on 27 June 2022.

 (Translation) (Original: Spanish)

Note No. 4-2-89/2022

The Permanent Mission of Ecuador to the United Nations presents its compliments to the 
Office of Legal Affairs, United Nations Secretariat, and refers to Note No. 4-2-85/2022 of 21 June 
2022, in which it provided information concerning the issuance of Executive Decree No. 459 of 20 June 
2022 declaring a state of emergency owing to serious internal unrest in the provinces of Chimborazo, 
Tungurahua, Cotopaxi, Pichincha, Pastaza and Imbabura.

The Permanent Mission of Ecuador to the United Nations wishes to draw attention to 
Executive Decree No. 461 of 25 June 2022 in which the President of the Republic, Guillermo Lasso 
Mendoza, declares “the termination of the state of emergency owing to serious internal unrest in the 
provinces of Chimborazo, Tungurahua, Cotopaxi, Pichincha, Pastaza and Imbabura”.

Article 2 of that Executive Decree provides that “the suspension of the exercise of the rights to 
freedom of movement and freedom of association and assembly is lifted”.

By virtue of the sole repealing provision, Executive Decree No. 459 of 20 June 2022 is thus 
repealed.

In accordance with article 4, paragraph 3, of the International Covenant on Civil and Political 
Rights, the Permanent Mission of Ecuador to the United Nations respectfully requests the Office of 
Legal Affairs, United Nations Secretariat, to inform all the States parties to the Covenant accordingly.

________

1 The text of Executive Decree No. 461 of 25 June 2022 of the Republic of Ecuador attached to 
the notification is on file with the Secretary-General and is available for consultation.
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The Permanent Mission of Ecuador to the United Nations takes this opportunity to convey to 
the Office of Legal Affairs, United Nations Secretariat, the renewed assurances of its highest 
consideration.

New York, 27 June 2022

***
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